Minutes of the Eighth meeting of the Executive Committee held on  18-9-05

The eigth meeting of the Executive Committee held on 18-9-05 at Community Centre scheduled at 10.00 AM was postponed by one hour due to lack of quorum  and started at 11.00AM on attaining quorum. As President was not present the meeting was presided by Vice President.

Members Present:

Sh. Goutam Deb, Sh. M. Ramesh Kumar, Sh. Bagirath Jha, Sh. G.P. Dhope,  Sh. A.D. Thomas, Sh. G.S. Verma, Sh. M.K. Ghosh, Sh. Manjeet Singh, Sh.Rajiv Kumar, Sh.Vishal Garg.    

1. Approval of minutes of the previous meeting

The draft minutes of the 7 th meeting along with the final minutes of the 6th meeting were circulated to the members which were approved after suggesting some corrections.

2. Investment of Corpus fund

Secretary informed that a cheque of one crore rupees was received from CGEWHO. EC members suggested that detailes of expenditure indicated by CGEWHO may be obtained. Secretary suggested that 75% of CF may be invested inlong term bonds such as RBI Bonds, 10% in medium term FD and 10% in short term (1year or so) and 5% in very short term bonds.

At this stage Sh. Dhope, quoting some provision of byelaws contended that EC cannot take investment decisions without convening GBM and suggested that, till that time CF should be kept in savings account only. All other members refuted this contention and opined that EC being the custodian can take investment decision and put the proposal before GBM, whenever convened for formal approval.

Sh. G.S. Verma opined that 100% of CF should be fixed long term and interest accrued thereof should utilized for building up the CF to its original level. This view was also supported by Sh. Dhope. Some members opined that as this is the money of the AOA members any benefit accured on it should reach them. Overall, majority members generally agreed with the proposal put forward by Secretary but suggested that opinion of a financial adviser may be obtained and a detailed proposal put up before EC for approval.

(Action: Secretary)

3. Report of the Committee on Fixing monthly subscription charges

Due to lack of time it was decided that this may be taken up on 21/9/05. ( this was cancelled later). 

The meeting ended at 1.00 PM with vote of thanks to the chair.

